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BULLETIN

UNIFORM SHOP 
Opening Hours During Term
Mondays 10:30am - 1:30pm 

Thursday 7 March 
12:30pm - 4:30pm

CLOSED MONDAY 11

Thursday 14 March
10:30am - 1:30pm

Saturday 16 March
10:30am - 1:30pm

Diary Dates
Monday 11 March

Adelaide Cup Public Holiday
Tuesday 12 March
Primary Field Day

Wednesday 13 March
IB MYP Information Evening

Monday 18 March
SACPSSA Swimming Carnival

Thursday 21 March
Harmony Day

Thurs 21 - Fri 22 March
Year 10 Geography KI Trip

Sunday 24 March
Sports Day

SIGN UP TO THE  
PARENT ROSTER NOW

http://signup.com/go/YujvNEw

YEAR 7 - 12 CLUBS 
3:30pm - 4:30pm

Maths Club 
Wednesdays | 7B Classroom

Homework Club 
Thursdays | Conway Library

For students in Years 7 - 12
Collection is strictly at 4:30pm
no supervision scheduled after this time

2019 TERM DATES 
Term 1: 29 Jan - 12 April 
Term 2: 30 April - 5 July 
Term 3: 22 July - 27 Sep 
Term 4: 14 Oct - 6 Dec

Friday morning mass in 
the Chapel 8.15am

WEDNESDAY 6 MARCH 2019	            WEEK 6 – TERM 1
 	 Facsimile: 8267 4877
	 Web Site: www.stdominics.sa.edu.auTelephone: 8267 3818

Dear Parents,

Monsignor, Professor Denis Edwards, a 
priest of the Archdiocese of Adelaide, died 
quite suddenly at the RAH yesterday morning 
after suffering a stroke.  This remarkable, 
intellectually gifted, yet humble priest is known 
internationally for his writings and teachings 
in the area of God the Trinity, Christology, 
Ecclesiology and the Theology of Creation.  In 
sending the news of his passing to the people 
of the Adelaide Church Fr. Philip Marshall writes 
most truly that, “we have been blessed by his 
wisdom, his faith, his love and his presence 
among us.”  As a sometime attendee at the 
Sunday morning Mass at Queen of Angels 
Thebarton, I was part of a congregation that 
was blessed to listen to Fr. Denis’ homilies on 
the Gospel readings, full of thought, prayer and 
practical wisdom.

OSA MASS - Every decade represented
It was truly wonderful to be part of the Old 
Scholars Mass, (in the Hall because of the 
heat), last Sunday.  For every decade from 
the 40s (thank you Joan Cahill), through to 
the millennials, we had some representatives.  
Representing the many men who, as Primary 
boys have been part of our student history, was 
Sr. Mary Anne Holland’s brother John Holland.  
The photos on this page capture some of the 
joy of this occasion.  The Old Scholars were 
pleased to see our new Year 12 Centre which 
will be formally opened by His Excellency 
the Honourable Hieu Van Le ac on Friday 15th 
March.  Sincere thanks and congratulations to 
Annie Pfeiffer for her generous acceptance of a 
continued role as our Old Scholars Association 
President.

Sports Day - Sunday 24 March  
held at Sacred Heart College Somerton
For the benefit of new families, I would like 
to remind you of the points made in your 
enrolment interview, that St. Dominic’s holds 
its major carnival on a Sunday so that families 
can be very much a part of the day and can 
choose to offer an hour of help.  At their first 
meeting for 2019 parents at the P&F asked if 
they might be given the program earlier than 
has been the case so that they might see their 
daughter’s special events as well as offer help 
on a stall.  Whilst the final program is not yet 
confirmed, it is anticipated that it will not vary 
greatly from last year’s program, available here:  
https://bit.ly/2SYpEte Thanks to those who 
have already signed up.

Coming home either on this Friday or next 
Monday is your Sports Day Raffle with its 
excellent cash prize which, in turn supports 
sports equipment at St. Dominic’s.  Please ask 
your friends and relations to buy a ticket.

Labelling of your daughter’s uniform.
Dear parents; I do not think you can imagine 
just how many pricey unclaimed items of school 
clothing have been left with us during the first 
5 weeks of school and the still unclaimed items 
from 2018.  It is possible you would not realize 
that we cannot get it back to its rightful owner 
because there is no name on the clothing.  
Over the next week there will be a drive in the 
secondary classes to ensure that if items of 
clothing need to be labelled a reminder card will 
be sent home to you.  In anticipation of your full 
support I ask you to deal with this matter with 
your daughter’s assistance.

Sr Jillian Havey, Principal

Old Scholars’ Mass
Sunday March 3rd 2019
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It’s a good idea to wear a pedometer 
in our Year 2 Class this term.  Our 
learning focus is  “Community”, so 
to enhance our understanding, we 
went on a local community walk on 
Friday 22nd February.  We meandered 
through Wellington Square, across 
to Tynte Street, and stopped at the 
North Adelaide Library and Community 

In and around the classrooms:   

Centre.  Our friendly guide, Magnolia, gave us a 
tour and we got to ask lots of questions about the 
services the library and community centre offer the 
community.  We had lots of fun getting out and about, 
even though there were a few “are we there yet?” 
comments!! Here is what Catherine wrote…

“On Friday 22nd February, we went to the North 
Adelaide Library and Community Centre.  We 
walked past Wellington Square and when we got 
there we got to read a book and play on iPads.  
I asked the girl there called Magnolia how many 
people she serves a day and she said 200!” YEAR 2

Primary News
from Ms. Cate O’Leary 

Primary School Coordinator

‘The only thing in your control is effort. 
That’s all and that’s everything’ 

Mark Cuban

Today is Ash Wednesday and the beginning of the 
season of Lent.  Yesterday the students learned about 

and celebrated Shrove Tuesday with pancakes.  Today they 
all attended a liturgy and received the ashes.  We thank the 
following Year 6s who led us in prayer and reflections: Minh, 
Millicent, Anita, Isabella T, Katerina, Danica and Jessica.

Our new students have settled well and all classes are enjoying 
the new challenges that lay ahead.  There will always be 
difficult situations that need to be addressed but with open 
dialogue with our parents, much can be achieved.  The Year 6 
Class has taken on the new demands of MYP and are steadily 
adjusting to the rigor and organisational skills that are needed 
to be successful.  Some of the photos this week reflect what 
has been happening in our Primary learning spaces and the 
many things that happen even before the school bell goes.  

Last Wednesday the Year 1 Class really enjoyed Aussie Day.  The 
day was spent dressing up, listening to stories, participating in 
thong-based games, having a shared lunch, making up plays, 
and creating their own ‘Possum Magic’.  Mrs Pauley and all 
in the Class, were very appreciative of the food supplied by 
families.  Due to the extreme heat, the visit from the much loved 
‘Zoomobile’ has been postponed until this week. 

Thank you to the Year 4 Class for hosting yesterday’s 
Assembly.  The girls were well organised and entertaining. 

The Year 3 Class will host the Week 8 Assembly.  
All welcome. 

We are very appreciative to Sister Hieu 
and many of our Year 6 students who 
give up their time to help support with 

our Reading Café before school.

Sports Day is not too far away now and we are thankful to the 
families who have donated items and have offered to help on 
the day.  The Parents & Friends would greatly appreciate more 
helpers on their parent-run stalls.  You can sign up to a 1 hour 
roster online at: http://signup.com/go/YujvNEw

Quick Maths in the Morning
Each morning in Primary, the classes are a busy 
hub of dice rolling and card dealing as students 
work through their daily BNS automaticity tasks. 
The idea of the daily BNS automaticity program 
is to develop and strengthen basic number skills 
in all our students. To achieve this, they need to 
have consistent practice on a regular basis. We 
aim to dedicate 10 minutes every morning, with 
a focus on addition, subtraction, multiplication, 
division and number patterns.

The BNS automaticity 
program does not take 
the place of regular maths 
lesson but aims to equip 
students with the basic 
numbers skills to help 
them solve more complex 
questions and problems.

Year 4 & Year 1 buddy 
classes all enjoyed 
sharing a story and 

having lunch together.
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“The future does have a name… and its name is hope.” - Pope Francis 
By supporting Caritas Australia this Lenten season, themed “Give Lent 
100%”, you are empowering communities with hope and helping those 
in great need to shape a better future for themselves, their families and their communities.

Week 1 - Thandolwayo’s Story 
Twelve-year-old Thandolwayo would walk seven kilometres each day to collect contaminated water 
for her family. It looked like she would never realise her hope of finishing her education and becoming 
a nurse, until a Caritas Australia supported project created access to clean water helping Thandolwayo 
to stay at school and achieve a future full of hope.
Please donate to Project Compassion 2019 and to provide clean water and a 
future full of hope for vulnerable communities in Zimbabwe.
Lives change when we all give 100%.  
www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion | 1800 024 413.

IB Middle Years Programme
A Presentation to Parents  

new to the IB MYP 
Wednesday 13th March  

College Hall • 7:00pm  
(concluding 8:15pm)

Our college is an IB World School authorised to offer the 
International Baccalaureate Middle Years Programme 
(IBMYP) to students in Years 6 - 10.  If you are a new 
parent to the College, you may be unfamiliar with the 
programme and like to gain some further knowledge.  
Alternatively, you might have a daughter entering 
the programme in Year 6 for the first time.  If you have 
attended this meeting previously, there is no need to 
attend again, although you are welcome to do so. 

Please ask your daughter for the letter sent home  
to all new families with daughters in Years 6-10

Alternatively, please contact MYP Coordinator, Aurora 
Reid: areid@stdominics.sa.edu.au for further details

We look forward to welcoming you

Stories from the  
Periodic Table

Over the course of the International Year of the 
Periodic Table in 2019, the RACI will publish your 

stories to highlight the personal connections 
that people have to science, and to chemistry.

Submissions in text (>500 words) or video 
(>4min) will be accepted in four rounds:

15 Dec 2018 | 31 Mar 2019 | 30 June 2019 | 30 Sep 2019 
Each round will feature a best story, as well as an audience 

favourite story (excepting round 4).  
For how to enter and terms & conditions visit 

https://www.raci.org.au/raci-news/stories

SCIENCE NEWS

WOULD YOU LIKE TO IMPROVE 
YOUR PUBLIC SPEAKING SKILLS?
Public speaking is a great way of improving communication 
skills, which can be helpful in almost every area of life.

Boost your confidence
Build critical thinking skills
Develop leadership skills

Grow your vocabulary and fluency
Make new social connections

Become a better listener
Rostrum (Yr 7-12), Legacy (Yr 7-9) and PESA (Yr 10-12) all offer 
competitions in Term 2 - after school and on the weekend.
If you are interested, please come to the sign-up meeting 
Thursday 7 March | Lunchtime | Art Courtyard 
Any questions? Contact Mrs Mueller in the RE office (opposite 
the Hall) or via email: cmueller@stdominics.sa.edu.auYear 11 & 12 Students

Easter Holidays Engineering Program 
9:15 - 4:00pm | Flinders @ Tonsley

Wednesday 17th & Thursday 18th April 
Make your own chocolate moulds in our digital fab 
lab, program an Arduino-based robot and more!  Four 
separate areas of engineering will be explored; attendees 
can register for all four or just the ones of interest.

COST: FREE 
Booking essential through Eventbrite 

https://events.flinders.edu.au/
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Round 2 Results ~ Saturday 23 February

In accordance with the SACSSGSA Hot Weather Policy,  
all Sport was CANCELLED on Saturday 2 March

Water Polo [Thursdays]
Middle C lost to Loreto 1 (0-10) Senior B drew Mercedes 2 (5-5)

There is no sporting round on Saturday 9 March 
due to the Adelaide Cup Long Weekend.

TEAM LOCATION TIME OPPONENT

Water Polo Thursday 7 March

Middle C Payneham 5:15pm St Peter’s 1

Senior B Adelaide Aquatic 4:30pm Walford 2

SPORTS NEWS

o I HAVE READ TODAY'S BULLETIN

Daughter’s Name(s):.................................................. Class(es):...........

Signed: .........................................................     Date: ....... / ........ / 19

Sports Day Officials, Sunday 24 March
Name........................................................................................................

E-Mail......................................................................................................

Telephone No..........................................................................................

I can assist by (please tick preferred option)

Setting up shelters 7:45am-8:45am 	 o
Packing up ball games 12-1:00pm	 o		
Packing up shelters 2:00-3:00pm	 o	

For Secondary Activities Only
		  9-10am	     10-11am      11am-12pm
Judges 	 o	                o    o 	
Timekeepers 	 o	                o    o 	
Ball games 	 o	                o    o 	

Supplying:     oBaked Goods     o(red) Jams	     oCash (for supplies) 
                        * bar cakes, biscuits + slices do well

Stall Roster | signup.com/go/YujvNEw
Please return to College Office

E-mail will be the primary point of contact

SAPSASA District Swimming Carnival
On February 28th, 15 Year 4-7 students attended the North 
Adelaide District Swimming Carnival at the Norwood Pool.  
This carnival is a selection trial for swimmers to represent 
North Adelaide at Metro Day.  The competition was very 
strong and the St Dominic’s girls tried their very best.  Only 
one Swimmer per age group is chosen to represent North 
Adelaide in each event and this will be announced next 
week. 
Results are as follows:
Hannah Cameron (U/13) - 1st in Freestyle, Backstroke + Breaststroke

D’arby Hawkins (U/13) - 1st in Breaststroke + Butterfly; 2nd in Freestyle

Morgan Hillman (U/11) - 1st in Backstroke, 2nd in Freestyle + Butterfly

Piper Cameron (U/10) 1st in Freestyle, 3rd in Butterfly + Backstroke

Alyssa Tran (U/11) - 1st in Backstroke, 3rd in Breaststroke

Isabella LeCong (U/12) 1st in Breaststroke, 3rd in Backstroke

Bree Copeland (U/12) 2nd in Freestyle, Butterfly, + Breaststroke

Ella Copeland (U/12) 2nd in Butterfly + Backstroke, 3rd in Freestyle

Jasmine Sewart (U/13) 2nd in Butterfly

Jasmine Le (U/11) 2nd in Freestyle + Backstroke

Ava Chhoy (U/10) 2nd in Backstroke

Harper Hawkins (U/11) 3rd in Butterfly + Breaststroke

Clare Haddad (U/10) 3rd in Breaststroke

Congratulations to all swimmers.
Michelle Richter

Parents & Friends
Sports Day Roster 

You hopefully by now have seen the requests in the Bulletin 
to help at Sports Day by volunteering on a stall – if you 
have not done so already please consider signing up for 
an hour timeslot; it’s a great opportunity to be part of our 
St. Dominic’s community and meet other parents.

We have not had many parents sign up as yet so you can slot 
into any stall at present to help out on the day. 

Bec, Gabby, Maria & Kate 
for the Parents & Friends Committee

Sign up online at: 
http://signup.com/go/YujvNEw 

The PE Department are also in need of more 
helpers to volunteer as Officials.  Please return 

the reply slip printed here if you can help.

The numbers for our Primary Running Club are looking 
very strong.  We thank the parents and teachers who 

have made our Friday morning 2km run possible

         Congratulations to  
Kloé Quinn (Yr 3) 

who competed in Dance 
Competitions in Barmera  

recently; receiving  
three firsts for  
Contemporary,  

Jazz and Lyrical.

Time 
to 

Shine

Wednesday Hump Day Special

Week Seven: 
Pasta Carbonara		          $6.00            Tuc

ksh
op



You may have noted that recently there has been a lot 
of media commentary about YouTube and specifically 
‘Momo’.  Again, questions around the safety of young 

people being online and unsupervised have arisen.  

Below and overleaf are some common questions and 
answers about YouTube that families might find helpful.

Muriel Noujaim                                                   Cate O’Leary
Deputy Principal                           Primary Years Coordinator  
(Student Wellbeing)



What are the recommended settings on 
YouTube? (continued)

�� Public - anyone is able to search and view 
your videos 

�� Private - only people you allow can search for 
and watch your videos

�� Unlisted - only people that you send the link to 
can view your videos.

Commenting on videos is set as a default option, 
however this can be disabled.

How do I turn on restricted mode?
You can enable restricted mode to filter inappropriate 
content on the browser on your computer/device. 
YouTube uses age-restrictions, community 
flagging, and other indicators to recognise and filter 
inappropriate content. While it is not 100 per cent 
accurate, it can be useful as a parental control. We 
recommend that this is used in conjunction with 
conversations with your child about what is and isn’t 
appropriate viewing.

To turn on restricted mode you must be logged into 
a YouTube account. Restricted mode can be locked 
and removed with a YouTube account username 
and password. Once enabled, restricted mode will 
remain on regardless of whether you are logged in 
or not, or if another person is logged into a different 
YouTube account.

How do I delete my child’s YouTube channel?
After talking with your child about the responsible 
use of YouTube and your family’s rules around 
technology, you may think it’s appropriate to delete 
a YouTube channel. If an account is deleted, any 
content on that account will be deleted and unable 
to be recovered. Be aware that you cannot delete a 
channel on a mobile device. 

You can delete a channel by:

�� Signing into the account you want to delete

�� In the top right, click your account > YouTube 
settings

�� Under ‘Account settings’, select ‘Overview’

�� Under the channel’s name, select ‘Advanced’

�� At the bottom, select ‘Delete channel’.

How do I deal with and report abuse or 
inappropriate content on YouTube?
Abusive or inappropriate content can be reported 
via the flagging or reporting tool on YouTube. If your 
child has received a serious violent threat, contact 
your local police.

It is recommended that comments are disabled 
on videos to avoid abuse and being exposed 
to inappropriate language or offensive content. 
Comments can be disabled by connecting to 
your YouTube account, selecting a video in ‘Video 
Manager’ and unchecking ‘Allow comments’ in the 
settings options. 

Users can also be blocked, so they cannot see or 
leave comments on uploaded content.

For more information, visit  
www.support.google.com/youtube
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thinkuknow.org.au

(For parents)

Fact sheet

Follow us: @ThinkUKnow_Aus facebook.com/ThinkUKnowAustralia


